Minutes for the WSWCD meeting held February 13, 2025, at the Wakulla County Extension Office, 84 Cedar Avenue, Crawfordville, Fl 32327

The meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman David Shepard at 6:11pm.
Other members present: Kellie Keys and Cal Jamison.  Emily Johnson was not in attendance.
Guests: Hope Childree, Wakulla Environmental Institute.
Approval of the agenda was unanimous.  Moved by Cal and 2nd by Kellie.
Approval of the December 12, 2024 minutes was unanimous.  Moved by David and 2nd by Kellie.
Treasurer Report: no report.
Cal introduced Hope Childree, Assistant Director of the Wakulla Environmental Institute. A discussion of common interests ensued.  Hope described the various programs and goals of the Institute.  She described the classes offered in community gardening and goals to have a new building with access to a commercial kitchen, a demonstration farm and field trips to other community efforts. Ways to cooperate on our common interests were discussed.
Old Business: 
Kellie reported on a focus group at WEI and partnerships for meetings.  The follow the water tours are on track to begin and the FSU Wakulla Springs Project is moving forward with the sampling regimen at swallets and springs.  She also reached out to the letter requesting assistance with a flooding issue on private property, but she was unable to make contact.
New Business: 
Change of Meeting time.  In an effort to allow supervisors to have more travel time to attend our meetings after their work ends at 5pm, the meeting time was changed to 6pm.  Moved by Kellie and 2nd by David. 
Springs Update:
 Cal reported that the water continues to have a tannic color due to previous rain and the visibility reading was 20.2, down from 23.5’ the week before.  The downward trend is likely to continue.  
Supervisor Items:
Cal reported a letter was received indicating that the government DOE reports are now due and the site is open.
The meeting was adjourned at 7:30. Moved by Cal and seconded by David.




